Applying to High Schools

Outside Amesbury District

Checklist

1. Discuss the options that are available with your child.  Make a list of his/her choices.  Schools websites offer helpful descriptions, (i.e. size, location, programs available, contact persons and phone numbers) and their admissions process.  Also, “TeenLife” is an e-newsletter which contains valuable information about upcoming events and resources for students and their families.
2. Contact school(s) to request application packet(s).  Ask what tests are required (i.e. SSAT) for their admissions process.
3. Review packets and determine what needs to come to our Guidance office, what your student needs to complete and parent/guardian responsibilities.

4. CHECK DEADLINES AND REQUIREMENTS – THESE VARY BY SCHOOL
5. Guidance and teacher recommendations need to be delivered to respective people at least 15 school days PRIOR to the deadline.

6. Provide addressed, stamped envelopes to all teachers for recommendations.  Students should personally ask teachers for recommendations.  The envelope for Transcripts should be brought to Ms. Scott addressed to the respective school and stamped.  Two stamps are required.  Students requesting a Guidance Recommendation please see Ms. Scott.
7. It is recommended that students create a resume.  A software program called Resume Wizard is available in our school library.

8. Make an appointment with Ms. Scott (978-388-0515 x 1506) if you have any questions.  

9. Specific information for applying to our public vocational schools, Whittier and the vocational-agricultural cluster of Essex North Shore, will be sent home separately as the deadline and process for each is different.

10. Thank you notes should be sent to teachers who write recommendations.

11. Please feel free to write down your perceptions of your child’s strengths and qualities and send them to Ms. Scott.

